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Dear  
 
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 16 February 2023. You requested the following: 

1. Total General Approvals submitted for financial tax years 2020, 2021, and 
2022. 

2. Total General Approvals approved to date for financial tax years 2020, 2021 
and 2022. 

3. Days taken from date of submission to date of confirmation letter for approval 
financial tax years 2020, 2021 and 2022. This can be broken down in ranges 
less than 30 days, 31-60 days, 61-90 days, 91-120 days, 120-180 days, 181 
days and over. 

4. Total Supplementary Returns submitted for financial tax years 2020, 2021 
and 2022. 

5. Total Supplementary Returns approved to date for financial tax years 2020, 
2021, 2022 

6. Days taken from date of submission to date of payment made for financial 
tax years 2020, 2021 and 2022. This can be broken down into ranges less 
than 30 days, 31-60 days, 61-90 days, 91-120 days, 120-180 days, 181 days 
and over. 

For completeness, we note that we would like to get a sense of the amount of time 
it takes from when a business applies for the RDTI to when the cash is received by 
the business. 

On 16 February 2023 you clarified that you would like information for the financial year. 

The information you have requested is outlined in the tables in the attached Appendix.  

With the R&D tax incentive regime being introduced in 2020, there was insufficient time 
for customers to file a general approval separate to their supplementary return for this 
year. As general approval was incorporated into the 2020 supplementary return, we do 
not hold a record of the number of general approvals submitted for this year. Your request 
for this information is therefore refused under section 18(e) of the OIA, as the information 
does not exist. 

Your request, in question 3, for the number of days taken from a submission of general 
approval to the date a letter of confirmation of approval was sent for each year is refused 
under section 18(g) of the OIA, as this information is not held by Inland Revenue, and we 
do not believe it is held by another agency. However, the table on the following page 
outlines the number of days taken to process general approvals across all years as at 13 
March 2023. 
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